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October 27, 2020 

 
MEMORANDUM 

 
To:  Judges, United States District Courts 
  United States Magistrate Judges 
  Circuit Executives 

Federal Public/Community Defenders 
District Court Executives 
Clerks, United States Courts of Appeals 
Clerks, United States District Courts 
Chief Probation Officers 
Chief Pretrial Services Officers 

 
From:  Honorable Randolph D. Moss 
 
RE: COVID-19 OPERATIONAL STATUS UPDATE FROM THE BUREAU OF PRISONS 

(INFORMATION) 
 

I am writing to share a letter with you from the Bureau of Prisons (BOP), which provides 
an additional update on their operational status during the pandemic.  The letter includes a 
description of operations related to court trips, transfer of inmates to BOP custody, movement of 
inmates within the BOP, social visits, legal access, and medical records. 

 
Since December 2018, the Judiciary-BOP Working Group, which consists of judges and 

chief probation officers, has met with senior leaders of the BOP to exchange information related 
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to criminal justice administration.  During the COVID-19 pandemic, the Working Group has met 
on a more frequent basis with the BOP and the Department of Justice (DOJ) to discuss, among 
other topics, the impact of the pandemic on operations in the BOP and in the probation and 
pretrial services system. 

 
If you have any questions or comments regarding the Working Group and its  

discussions with the BOP and the DOJ about criminal justice administration issues, please 
contact Stephen Vance, Chief, Criminal Law Policy Staff, at Stephen_Vance@ao.uscourts.gov  
or (202) 502-2636. 
 
Attachment 
 
















